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MUSINGS: 
 

 It has been a busy time, the end of the old Lion year and the beginning of a new 
one. As we enter into this 101st year of Lionism I hardly know where to start. The Inter-
national Convention is over and things are moving so fast. The district directory is al-
most finished, several clubs have already scheduled their official visits, and most of the 
officer training is done.  
 Seems like we hardly have time to breathe or to remember why we are Lions. 
As we look back at the beginning our founder, Melvin Jones and the first Association 
President, Dr. Woods, saw a need for them and those around them to serve those in 
need. Later the Lions were challenged to be Knights of the Blind and hard of hearing. 
This gave us our first real focused area. Since then Lions have gone on to make great 
strides in these areas as well as in the environment and youth. Now the Association is 
reaching out into Pediatric Cancer and Diabetes. This will give us an even greater op-
portunity to serve those around us. 
 But, still it begs the question, “Why Lions?” As an organization we are not just a 
“good old boys” club, nor are we a “meet and eat” organization. We are an organization 
of service to others. That means we have a purpose and a real reason to be. To help us 
reach the most in need we need a few things. The first two are obvious, people and 
funding. To obtain these we need a couple of other things. The first is a plan. For each 
club this will vary. Some clubs plan their service projects and fund raisers out over a 
few years, while others only a few months at a time. Without a plan it is very difficult to 
accomplish much. 
 I tease about being able to go into the workshop and produce a piece of furniture 
or some other item without a set of plans. Now that does not mean I don’t plan on what 
to build and how to build it. It simply means I don’t have a formal set of plans. So it is 
with many clubs, they do not have a plan for their year and so it can be a challenging 
task to see how they will serve and grow. However, I have faith that this is the year that 

each club will not only reach their goals but exceed them and in so doing cause the 
district as a whole to grow and reach its goals. 
 
DG Roger  
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FIRST CABINET MEETING 
          SATURDAY, AUGUST 12, 2017  

8:30AM TO 1:00PM 

Brookwood Golf Course 

  10304 Bluffton Road,  Fort  Wayne 

Registration  8:00 AM           PDG Meeting  8:30 AM 

Cabinet Meeting  9:00AM    Juice and Donuts  

PICNIC LUNCH        
Hamburgers, Brats, All  The Fixings. Baked  Beans,  

Potato Salad,  Coleslaw, Chips And Watermelon 

DRINKS—  Coffee. Ice Tea, Lemonade And Water 

COST PER PERSON:   $13.00 
Please Make  Checks Payable  To:  

   Fort  Wayne  Central  Lions Club 

Send Reservations  To:   

  Lion Nancy Daughtery,  

 1220 Valdosta Dr. Ft. Wayne, IN 46825   

Phone  (260) 704-8257 Or Home (260) 489-2826 

EMAIL:  nsdaugh44@frontier.com 
Reservations and Payments DUE NO LATER THAN  

AUGUST 5th.     PER THE GOLF COURSE. 

Please Bring A Door Prize To Add To The Fun 

Club______________________________________________ 

Lion/Guest_________________________________________ 

Lion/Guest_________________________________________ 

LionGuest_________________________________________ 

No. of Reservations _______ @ $13.00 each 

Total amount Included $ _________________ 

VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S PAGE 
 

Lion Terry Marker 2nd VDGE 
 

 Well, here it is almost the end of July and 4-H Fairs are 

wrapping up and it will be time for the big Indiana State Fair.  I 

can remember going there as a kid for the Marching contest in 

band.  That was the high light of my summer.  Well State Fair is 

still a big event in Indiana.  And there are still vacancies availa-

ble to fill at the ticket booths and the shuttle.  If you can spare the 

time sign up for a shift. 

 I’ve also been thinking about DG Roger Cash’s goal of a 

15 % increase in membership.  That may sound like a big goal, 

but I think it is attainable.  It will take our effort to accomplish it.  

New members aren’t flocking to join our clubs, but if we will 

invite them to join us in a project, especially a service project, 

you might be surprised what will happen.  So get out there and 

invite them to come along side you to serve your community.  

Then invite them to a club meeting to see and hear what Lions 

are all about.  They won’t come until you do invite them. 

 If you haven’t set your goal for new members for this 

year, set it a little higher than normal.  If you have set it, go back 

and reevaluate it and move it up.  Then each member invite one 

new person.  I think we can do it.   

 If you don’t think so, just look what our past International 

President was able to accomplish with the belief that it could be 

done in the last few months of his term. 

 

Thanks for the many ways you Serve, 
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ANDREWS LIONS CLUB 

Pictured left to right: Othel "Slim " Fouts- Melvin Jones Award, 

Past  President Michael Okuly, Chery Okuly- W. P. Woods 

Award, Bev Morgan-W.P. Woods Award, PDG Richard Hill, 

Right to left: President Phil Bitzer - sponsor, New Member Glen 

Fisher, Installing new member Phil Ruppert. Welcome to the An-

drews Lions Family! 
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ZONE CHAIRS 
 

Zone A   TBA 

Zone B  Lion Linda Schumann 

  812 E, Darling St.   Angola. IN 46703 

  Phone: 260-243-0562 

Zone C  2VDG Terry Marker 

  3445 N Skinner Lake Dr.   Albion, IN 46701 

  Phone: 260-636-0165 

  Email: tmrkr@yahoo.com 

Zone D  Lion Kevin McDermit 

  2227 Oday Rd,    Ft, Wayne, IN 46818 

  Phone: 260-635-5875 

  Email: kmcdermit@comcast.net 

Zone E  Lion Kenneth Surber 

  PO Box 258      Waterloo, IN 46793 

  Phone: 260-417-3958 

  Email:mapleleaf426@yahoo.com 

Zone F  Lion Kathy Cooper 

  1922 Kelley’s Landing     Ft. Wayne, IN 46825 

  Phone: 260-615-3957 

  Email: kathycooper1960@gmail.com 

    AND 

  Lion Nancy Daughtery 

  1220 Valdosta Dr.   Ft. Wayne, IN 46825 

  Phone: 260-480-2826 

  Email: nsdaugh44@frontier.com 

Zone G  Lion Larry Elliot 

  857 Emancipation Ct,   Columbia City, IN 46725 

  Phone: 260-672-2152 

  Email: lelloitt1@farmersagent.com 

Zone H  Lion Paul Row 

  11409 Rowe Rd.    Monroeville, IN 46773 

  Phone: 260-623-2120 

  Email: picklepastorpaul@yahoo.com 

 

INDIANA LIONS FOUNDATION 
Submitted by PDG Bob Howard, Trustee 
  

 The following email was written by Indiana Lions Trustee Lion 
Rose Russell. Lion Jean and I are not going to be able to participate in 
the State Fair  project this year due to Jean's health issues. We still ask 
anyone who can give a little time to the Indiana Lions Foundation to 
work a shift or two at the fair. We are committed to over 700 shifts dur-
ing the 17 days of the fair. District 25B was a leader in volunteering in 
the state for many years. Any time you can give will be greatly appreci-
ated 
 The Indiana Lions Foundation provides ticket sellers and ticket 
scanners at four gates at the Indiana State Fair. This is the single largest 
fundraiser for the Foundation and the money is used to provide Founda-
tion Grants to individual clubs.  The fair runs from Friday August 4th 
through Sunday, August 20th.  385 shifts are unfilled at this time. For 
ticket selling and scanning, two shifts are available to work.  The morn-
ing shift is 7:30 a.m.—3:00 p.m..  The afternoon shift is 1:30 p.m.—
9:00/9:30 p.m. This year a new opportunity has been added.  Positions 
are available to take money on the tractor shuttle.  These shifts are only 
available on Friday, Saturday, and Sunday and the hours are 1:30 p.m. - 
10:00 p.m. 
 In return for working the Indiana Lions Foundation is offering 
W.P. Woods Fellowship credits for workers—one credit for the morn-
ing shift and two credits  for the afternoon shift.  It takes 10 credits to 
earn a traditional W.P. Woods and 12 credits for the Centennial Plate.  
 You may use the Foundation website to volunteer: http:// indi-
analionsfoundationmd25. org/ 
 

Top 10 Reasons to Work the State Fair 
10. When you stay home you get too many telemarketing calls.  

9. Free parking and admission to the great Indiana State Fair. 

8. Escape from the boredom of daytime television. 

7. Community service - it's not just for hardened criminals on parole.  

6. Where else can you wear such stylish safety vests?  

5. Hot buttered corn on the cob at the Washington Township Lions Club 

Corn Booth. 

4. Trading tall tales with other survivors of $2 Tuesday. 

3. Meet Lions from exotic places like Door Village, Ossian, Delphi, Car-

mel, Paoli, Milan, and Grass Creek. 

2. Earn credit towards a W.P. Woods Fellowship or a nominal cash dona-

tion for your local Lions Club or favorite state project 

1. Help the Indiana Lions Foundation support Lions Clubs' community 

service projects throughout Indiana with $750 matching grants.  

http://indianalionsfoundationmd25.org/
http://indianalionsfoundationmd25.org/
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DG ROGER’S AND DISTRICT B CALENDAR 

AUGUST 2017  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
LCIF Training In-
dianapolis 
 

6 7 
Day Shift State Fair 

8 9 10 11 12 
Cabinet Meeting 
Wayne Dale 

13 
Evening Shift State 
Fair 

14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

Deadline to make 

Cabinet Meeting res-

ervations, Saturday, 

August 5th. 



AROUND THE DISTRICT   
 

 

AROUND THE DISTRICT   

Lions booth at the Balloons Aloft festival.  We had help from mem-

bers of the Foreign Students Club.  They chose to help us since 

they  are to receive a Lions share of the profits. 

Lion members in the picture are Tom Saggars (ball cap) and Ross 

Stead (seated). 

On Wednesday, June 14th, The New Haven Lions Club presented a Li-

ons Appreciation Award  to Hartman Brothers Heating and Cooling for 

their dedicated support to our Club. On left is Lion Gene Caryer, center, 

Mr. Richard Hartman and right, LIon Bob Hudson. 

On June 24, 2017 the New Haven 

Lions Club had their annual golf 

outing at Whispering Creek Golf 

Course in New Haven, Indiana. We 

would like to have had more teams, 

but were able to raise $3000. We 

will use half of that for (2) $750 

scholarships for graduating New 

Haven High School seniors. The 

rest will be used to meet Commu-

nity needs over the next year. 
 

The attached photo is of the win-

ning team. Seated is Lion Bob 

Hudson and standing (L to R), pro-

spective members, Cory Simkin, 

Chandler Rice and Jeff Rice. 

The Cromwell-Kimmell Lions 

Club initiated an award program to 

honor a West Noble Primary stu-

dent for excellence in Academics, 

Citizenship, Leadership and 

Sportsmanship.  We named this 

award the Brian Shepherd A+ 

Award after West Noble Primary 

Principal, Brian Shepherd. Thomas 

Chambers was the first recipient of 

this award.   Young Mr. Chambers 

also was given a teddy bear and 

will have his name added to a 

plaque at the Primary School.  In 

the attached photo from left to 

right behind Thomas Chambers are 

Principal Brian Shepherd, Lions 

Maxine Emmert, Carol Stults and 

Doris Fletcher. 



District Governor 

Roger Cash 

5027 N St. Rd. 1 

Ossian, IN 46777 
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